
FOI 22/1189 – Astra-zeneca COVID-19 vaccine 
 
REQUEST 

11 December 2022  
 
 
1- Can you tell me if the Astrazeneca ChAdOx1 nCoV-19 vaccine (AZD1222) was ever 
discontinued for use in the UK and if so from what period ? 
 
2- Can you tell me the total amount of doses administered of the Astrazeneca ChAdOx1 
nCoV-19 vaccine (AZD1222) to date in the UK by month ? 
 

MHRA RESPONSE 

12 January 2023 

 

Thank you for your FOI request regarding the COVID-19 vaccine AstraZeneca. 
 
In response to your first question, I can confirm that Vaxzevria (COVID-19 vaccine 
AstraZeneca) remains authorised in the UK. I would like to highlight the body responsible for 
advising the UK Government on the COVID-19 vaccine roll out is the Joint Committee on 
Vaccination and Immunisation (JCVI), so you may wish to contact them for information on 
when Vaxzevria was no longer used in the UK vaccination programme. 
 
The MHRA does not hold the information requested in your second question. You may wish 
to contact the UK Health Security Agency. 
 
I hope the information provided is helpful, but if you are dissatisfied with the handling of 
your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should 
be submitted within two months of the date of this response; and can be addressed to this 
email address. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
FOI Team, 
Vigilance and Risk Management of Medicines Division 
 
 
The MHRA information supplied in response to your request is subject to Crown copyright. 
The FOIA only entitles you to access to MHRA information. 
 
For information on the reproduction or re-use of MHRA information, please 



visit https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fg
overnment%2Fpublications%2Freproduce-or-re-use-mhra-information%2Freproduce-or-re-
use-mhra-
information&data=05%7C01%7CMHRACustomerServices%40mhra.gov.uk%7C428f0d1b8667
4c3ff34008daf4bd3213%7Ce527ea5c62584cd2a27f8bd237ec4c26%7C0%7C0%7C638091390
671703239%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBT
iI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=IzmTAqabCc%2Fh1Hhf4UepRP
WMd9ILXNVhsSTxmD%2BrsA0%3D&reserved=0 
 
If you have a query about this email, please contact us. If you are unhappy with our decision, 
you may ask for it to be reviewed. That review will be undertaken by a senior member of the 
Agency who has not previously been involved in your request. If you wish to pursue that 
option please write to the Communications Directorate, 4-T, Medicines and Healthcare 
products Regulatory Agency, (via this email address). After that, if you remain dissatisfied, 
you may ask the Information Commissioner at: 
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
 
Copyright notice 
The information supplied in response to your request is the copyright of MHRA and/or a 
third party or parties, and has been supplied for your personal use only. You may not sell, 
resell or otherwise use any information provided without prior agreement from the copyright 
holder. 
 
 
 


